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            Bethel Lutheran Church Mission Statement 
“We are called, enlightened and empowered through Christ  

to worship, witness, and serve.”

The Bethel Bell 
Volume 29, Issue 8 

Bethel Bell  August 2022  Pastor’s Stuff 
   

This summer I am meeting with each of our church coun-
cil boards for extended conversation about the life and 
ministry of Bethel. In June I met with the Trustees, July 
was with the Board of Education, and this month I will 
meet with the Deacons. Some of the questions we have 
been asking include:  
“What are you most proud of here at Bethel?”  
“If you had unlimited funding or resources, what would 
you want for Bethel?” 
Our conversations have been lively and imaginative so 
far, and I expect the same with the Deacons. I encourage 
all of our members to ask themselves these same ques-
tions and give your thoughts and ideas to one of our 
council members. 
This year our council adopted their own mission state-
ment which includes a commitment to listen to the con-
gregation and to fearlessly follow God’s guidance as we 

understand it. God’s word for our church may come from one or more of our mem-
bers so if you have an idea for ministry or a passion to participate in some way, 
please reach out to our council members to share what God has revealed to you. 
After the meeting with the Deacons the council will look at all the topics that came 
up and discern where our attention and effort should focus for either the short-term 
or long-term, depending on the ideas. 
For the past few weeks, our Mid-Week emails have included some devotional read-
ing and contemplation to help each of us reflect on our own callings. If you have 
scrolled past those, you can find them on page 3 of this newsletter. See what comes 
up as you talk with your family or friends about how God is calling each of you. 
The ministry of Bethel is not only accomplished by our council—which I know you 
understand fully! But maybe God is calling you into something new. As our lives 
change, new roles and activities can breathe new enthusiasm for the work God calls 
us to be about, both in the church and in the world. 
This month our gospel readings address how we live as God’s people. Jesus says, 
“Be dressed for action and have your lamps lit…” (Luke 12:35) In order to follow 
God’s call, we need to be ready. When we walk out the door each day, we need to 
be ready to say yes to the opportunities God will bring us to serve a neighbor or ex-
press a word of grace.  
It’s one thing to hear a calling for us individually and another to hear God’s word for 
us as a congregation. Not every idea or passion will be picked up by the whole, but 
that doesn’t mean you can’t follow it on your own! As we prepare for the fall pro-
grams to start up again, let’s be ready to jump into our disciple callings! 
Thanks be to God! 
 Pastor Lynne 
 

 

 

 

http://bethelbrushprairie.org/
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 Pastor’s message (contd) 

Wednesday Bible Study Resumes! 
Join us on Wednesdays at 10:00am as we conclude our look at Paul’s letter to the Galatians, August 3, 
10, 17, covering chapters 4-6. 
These weeks will help us consider what it means to be free as a Christian while still being bound to loving 
our neighbor.  

COME TO CHURCH! 
 
BIG THANKS TO THE TUESDAY GUYS FOR STAYING ON TOP OF 
THE HEAT PUMP PROJECT! 
WE APPRECIATE YOU… AND THE COOL AIR! 

Annual Picnic at Dean and Judy Sutera’s home 
Sunday - August 21st    

Social Hour at  4:30 - Dinner at 5:30 
 

Dinner is Potluck - Everyone bring a dish to share 
Sutera’s will be providing SOME pop- beer - wine - water 
You’re welcome to contribute to the liquid refreshment! 

 
Plenty of Parking - Plenty of Tables and Chairs 

Games for kids of all ages. 
23405 NE 206th St - Battle Ground 

360-687-1967 

IJenNeh is beautiful African music that is 
good for your soul!  
 
Lasana Kanneh, Liberian musician and evan-
gelist, is returning to Bethel to bless us with 
his music and witness on  
 

Sunday, August 28th during our regular 
10:00 worship service.  

 
This is a great Sunday to invite a friend! 
https://ijenneh.wordpress.com/ 
 

A call out to restock the kitchen.   We need the basics:   
 
Coffee -  regular and decaf    tea bags  single serving coffee creamers 
single serving sugars/ and sugar substitute small plates  powdered lemonade mix  
coffee stirrers     napkins  gallon and quart size storage bags 
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July Council Meeting 
July 12, 2022 

 
Members Present:  Linda Bieker, Ken Coats, Teresa Correy, Candi Ehrich, Jim Fuerstenberg, Nancy Fuersten-
berg, Jack Graves, Chad McCabe, Tara McCabe, John Sarver, Ken Sayler, Erika Stauffer 
Staff Present:  Jim Bergren, Pastor Lynne Ogren 
Not in Attendance:  Dottie Davis, Chris Kast, Val Moon, Terry Smith, Bonnie Stauffer 
 
Meeting called to order at 6:32pm, by Ken.   
Meeting opened with a prayer by Pastor Lynne. Ken read our council mission statement and there was discussion 
about how the council members are working to be ‘fearless in following God’s leading.    
Separated into Boards at 6:42pm. 
Attendees reconvened for council meeting at 7:41pm. 
 
Treasurer’s Report (Teresa) 
Due to extenuating circumstances, monthly reports are not yet available for May and June.  Chris was able to get 
bank statements but has not had time to work with Judy to get a reconciled report for each month.  Based on the 
bank statements our YTD income is $185k, expenses are $164k, with a YTD difference of $20k.    
 
Our goal to work on putting together a Financial Policies and Procedures manual for the church is still in the works.  
A schedule to complete is not yet finalized.   
 
Board of Trustees (Jack G) 
John shared that our new heat pump installation is close to being complete.  All the old equipment has been re-
moved.  There was a new pad poured, 3 of the 4 air handlers are in and the final one will be installed tomorrow 
with the heat pump.  Anticipate completion on 7/19 with the exception of Energy Recovery Ventilator (ERV) portion 
that we need to get vents installed for.  The ERV system will not prevent the use of air conditioning in the building 
– including the sanctuary, narthex, and Rock Solid.     
Chad is working on a putting together an emergency manual and found some great information through a sugges-
tion shared by the insurance carrier.  The trustees will be reviewing it at future meeting.   
A community member that is looking for a place to practice his playing has requested to use the piano in the sanc-
tuary.  It was agreed that the individual could do so, but would need to fill out the building use form and agree to 
practice during that times that the office was open already.  Judy will work to finalize that schedule with the individ-
ual.   
 
Board of Deacons (Candi) 
July 31 will be a fifth Sunday, and the noisy offering that day will go to LCS and their efforts to support Afghan and 
Ukrainian refugees.   
Had originally planned to have processional style of communion the first Sunday each month starting in July, but 
due to travel and health concerns it was decided to move the start date to September.  Prepackaged elements will 
continue to be used on other Sundays.   
Rocksolid is celebrating its 20th Anniversary this year.  There will be a ribbon cutting on September 9 with an open 
house.  We will be celebrating Sunday, September 25 with Bethel members during and following our regular Sun-
day service.   
September 18 at 2pm we will be inviting the community to come, meet Pastor Lynne, and hear about the trip she 
and Eric took through the Holy Land.  Plans are in the works to provide traditional Israeli foods during the event.  
August 28, we will have Lasana Kanneh performed during worship on August 28, with a stipend to be provided in 
lieu of a free will offering that would be encouraged if it was a separate hosted performance. 
The planning is underway for the Bethel Bazaar to be hosted again for the first time since fall 2019. 
 
Board of Education (Linda B) 
Vacation Bible School took place at the end of June.  Sunday Adult and Youth education classes are on a break 
until September.   
We are still in need of volunteers for the nursery.  If anyone has a Smart TV that could be donated to the nursery 
so the Sunday service can be streamed for the volunteer, please let Linda know.   
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(July minutes contd.) 
 
The Board of Ed met with Pastor Lynne on July 8.  It was a good meeting.  
  
Family Ministry Report (written report) 
Vacation Bible School was held June 27 – 30, with 25 youth attending.  VBS depends on the support of many to 
prepare for this amazing ministry – thanks to all who came to the work party, donated supplies, and volunteered to 
support this event in any way (before, during, or after the event).   
Bonnie and Tara will be meeting to prepare for the 22-23 Sunday school year. 
 
Pastor’s Report (Pr. Lynne) 
The trip to Israel was amazing!  Both Eric and Pr. Lynne truly enjoyed their time learning more about the life of Je-
sus and are excited to share more about their trip at the September 18 event.   
Met with Board of Education and Trustees, the Deacons will be meeting in August.  A summary of all board meet-
ings will be provided for discernment making plans for the future of Bethel.  
There have been inquiries and discussion about restarting the Wednesday evening gatherings.  Considering an 
intergenerational style of teaching and learning together during these Wednesday evenings.     
John Sarver was recognized for his work on maintenance of the grounds and the HVAC system.  
P. Lynne challenged all of us to think more about how we can ‘invite’ others to join us and be disciples of this im-
portant work.  Instead of assigning a task or jumping to do it ourselves.  The Time and Talents document that is 
used during the ministry fair was passed out to the board VPs.  It was asked that all VPs review the tasks that are 
included to update as needed so members will know what types of support is needed. 
 
Other Business  
It was proposed that instead of printing the complete minutes in the Bethel Bell, we would publish the ‘highlights’ in 
the Bell and include a link to the complete minutes.  By doing so, members would be able to easily see what the 
most important information was the board wants to share but still be able to read the complete details if they want-
ed to do so.  We will begin doing so with the August minutes that are published in the September Bell.  We will be 
trying to keep it between 3-5 highlights each month, but there will always be a link to the complete minutes.   
 
COVID-19 cases are on the rise in Clark County.  There was a discussion about any consideration to changes we 
might want to make to current guidelines.  It was agreed that Bethel will continue to follow the county health rec-
ommendations for COVID-19, with masks being encouraged but optional.  We encourage all members to do what 
is best for their family and their health.   
 
Closing (Ken) 
Next meeting will be August 9th. 
MSA to adjourn at 8:40pm. 
Respectfully submitted by Teresa Correy 

 

   ROCKSOLID IS CELEBRATING 20 YEARS AT BETHEL 
 
If you’d like to give them a present here are some of the items on their “want list” 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Napkins 
Paper towels 
Snack size paper plates 
Plastic silverware  
Paper cups 8-12 oz 
Black garbage bags 
Ziplock bags all sizes 

Foil & Saran Wrap 
Cleaning supplies  
Clorox wipes 
Windex - Dish soap  
Dishwasher soap 

Snack supplies 
Powdered mix - Gatorade/
lemonade 
Frozen concentrate -apple/
orange juice 
Muffin mix  -  Bagels 
Cake mix - monthly birthday party 
Granola/cereal bars 
Crackers - Pretzels  

Activity-Craft Supplies 
Ping pong balls 
AA & AAA batteries 
Glue - liquid and sticks 
Ink pads (stamping projects) 
Duct tape - assorted colors 
Board games 
Blank Cards & envelopes that the 
kids can create their own greetings 

Guest speakers needed!  Have an interesting job? Traveled some-
where fun? A hobby you’d like to share? The kids would love to hear 
from you.. Call Marcy  or Amanda @360-885-2181 to schedule! 
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INFORMATION  FOR AND ABOUT 

BETHEL LUTHERAN CHURCH WOMEN 
August 2022      Judy Wood 

NO Quilting until Sept. 
Join one of the groups  

in the fall. 
 

Share House Quilters 
2nd and 4th Monday  

at 9am 
 

Mission Quilters 
2nd and 4th Tuesday 

at 9am  

Circles meet on 3rd Tuesday of each month, 
with the exception of July and August, at Bethel     
 Priscilla - 9:30am 
 Naomi  - 1:00pm 
 Hope Circle - 6:30pm  
  
      Hostesses - Check your Women’s Directory 
  

Women’s Bible Study 

 
 
 
 
 

Set-up for  
Sunday Fellowship Hour 

       August  -  Naomi Circle  
 
Members of the Circle will set up the  

coffee for Sunday morning and  
schedule helpers for clean-up at the 

close of services.   
 

Hostess Circles are NOT responsible 
for providing goodies  

for coffee hours. 

Pick up the 
phone and call 
someone.                              
You  just might 
be the bright spot 
in their day! 

August 
 

Family Potluck  
and 

Share House Quilt Presentation 
Wed. August 10th, 6:00PM 

 
Patchwork Stitched Together  

with  
Prayer and Love 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Everyone’s invited! 
Bring a dish to share and bring a friend! 

 
25 years and still going strong! 

Over 200 quilts will go to Share House 
after this dinner! 

Great work Quilters!! 
 

Enjoy August  
No Mission Workdays 

No Circle Meetings 
just a million other things to do!! 

Happy Summer Everyone 

Women’s Bible Study 
Groups will begin meet-
ing again in September 
on the 20th.. Mark your 
calendar! 



8 

 



9 

 

Join us In person:     
for Worship at 10:00am on Sunday mornings 
on line: follow the links from our website 
  bethelbrushprairie.org 
or on the Phone Patch:  360-729-0011 
Put your phone on speaker  
and don’t forget to hit the mute button…    
 
Masks are welcome, but optional, accord-
ing to your comfort level 

Worship Assistants  Schedule for August 2022 
 
  Worship Asst    Reader           Greeter  Usher 
 
  
Aug 7  Charles Moon   Heidi DeBroeck  Geni Hammer Jim Fuerstenberg  
         Maureen Smith Dick Wolf   
 
Aug 14 Dottie Davis     Candi Ehrich  Nanci Keenan Ken Sayler 
         Jon Bradley  Larry Kytola 
  
Aug 21 Jim Bergren    David Fleming  Claudia Bottemiller Dennis Stauffer 
         Kay Nock  Neil Correy 
 
Aug 28 Charles Moon   Randy Crawley  Chad McCabe Jim Fuerstenberg 
         Tara McCabe Dean Vilander 
 

Join The Audio Visual Ministry Team! 
Come join the tech team sending worship 
services and God’s word into the homes 
of our congregation and out into 
the world each Sunday.  Our tech team 
consists of video camera, broadcast audio, 
PowerPoint and sound system operators. 
For more information, please see Jim Bergren 
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Today we ask for prayer for Terry Smith, Ken Sayler, 
Donna Crawley, Grace Wetter, Chuck Staavas, Judy 
Sutera, Nancy Fuerstenberg, Ella Remmick, Sandi 
Kytola, Jody Huffstutler, Lucille Gukeisen, Denneva 
Coats, Sheryl Elder, and Sandy Egan.  
 
 
We pray for the financial & spiritual health & growth 
of Bethel and for all who struggle with illness and 
economic issues. We ask God’s guidance and pro-
tection on our  military, our leaders and our country.  
  

Parish Admin:  Judy Wood 

blcoffice@bethelbrushprairie.org 
 

Pastor: Lynne Ogren 

blcpastor@bethelbrushprairie.org 

 

Director of Family Ministries 

Bonnie Stauffer 
blcfamily@bethelbrushprairie.org 
 

A/V Ministry:  Jim Bergren 

blcav@bethelbrushprairie.org 

 
          
RSTC Director 

Marcy Sprecher 

Marcy@rocksolid-teen.com 

 
visit us on the web at 

bethelbrushprairie.org 

 

 

 
         Communion will be served to those who  
attend in-person services at Bethel this month. 
 
Communion elements for home use are available at 
the Bethel office. Call and arrange to come and pick 

        yours up. 

Are you a part of Bethel’s Prayer Chain? 
 

If not, and you’d like to be, please contact Judy Bergren (phone chain)  
360- 666-9134 or Judy Wood (email chain) 360-892-4231 or 360-904-0271.  
All we need is your name and email address, or your phone number if you 
don’t use a computer… 

Thank you Bethel for your continued  
financial support.  

Your offerings further  the mission of Christ 
through our congregation.  

 
Have you considered setting up automatic 

giving through your bank?  It’s usually done 
at no charge. Our Tithe.ly account is also an 

option but does charge a small fee. 
go to TITHE.LY/GIVE   
to set up an account. 

Masks are optional but encouraged  
at Bethel as Clark County is in high 
risk for Covid 19.  
 Stay well! 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=afthZHNsueHDEM&tbnid=5Xz_pgFo1tzMbM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fcoolumchristianfamily.org%2Fprayer-hotline%2F&ei=TpfiUoCYHtTnoAT2s4DIBw&bvm=bv.59930103,d.cGU&psig=AFQ
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Will You Help 
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If you had a birthday or anniversary and are not 
listed, OR if dates are incorrect or incomplete, 
PLEASE call the church office at 360-892-4231 so 
we can get it right next time!          
Thank you…. 

Keep our Servicemen and women in your prayers.. 
SPC Alec Rohrer, US Army, grandson of Jack & Cindi Graves, serving at Fort Carson, Co. 
 

Johnathan Cook, USAF ,  grandson of Kay Nock, stationed in Florida 
 

Chief Petty Officer, Ryan Fontenot, stationed Texas. Grandson of Milt and Jan Kleven. 
 
 

Brandon Morgan, USAF Sp. Forces Para rescue, grandson of Milt & Jan Kleven, stationed in  
Tucson, AZ 
 

Zackery Scott Noorlun, USAF, TSgt , great-grandson of Clarice Noorlun, serving as an avionics 
technician at Royal Air Force Lakenheath in the UK. 
 

Ingrid Flores, E-4 US Combat Medic, who returned safely in July 2020 from a year of service in Jor-
dan. Great niece of Craig and Candi Ehrich, who continues to serve with the Army National Guard. 
 
 

Nick Otos, USAF,  nephew of Kari Otos, stationed at Okinawa, Japan 
 
 

Luke Terry - US Air Force, stationed in Germany. 
Lonnie Terry - US Air Force, stationed in New Mexico. 
 

Derrick Wolf, USN,  grandson of Dick & Charlene Wolf. Derrick is on recruiting duty in Virginia. 
 
Chandler Heppe, USAF, Capt., nephew of Eric & Lynne Ogren, stationed in Utah. 
Regan Heppe, USAF, Lt. , stationed in Mississippi 
 

 

   A soldier said:         “When I die do not play taps over my grave. Instead play reveille,  
    the morning call, the summons to arise.” 
 
If you have an update for this list, please let the office know..        Thanks! 

Arvid Johnson   08/01 
Danielle Johnson  08/01 
Matthew Elson  08/01 
Emery Fowler   08/02 
Aaron Willman   08/05 
Larry Wolters   08/08 
Anapreet Gill   08/12 
Lynne Ogren   08/15 
Ella Remmick   (102 yrs!) 08/16 
Robert Moon   08/21 
Linda Bieker   08/25 
Cindi Graves   08/25 
Teresa Lashchuk  08/27 
Chuck Stavaas  08/27 
Lois Donaldson  08/30 
James ‘Morgan” DeBroeck 08/31 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Ron & Sue Gullickson 08/16/1963 
Lynne & Eric Ogren  08/20/1983 
Jon & Anne Long  08/25/1972  
Milt & Jan Kleven  08/26/1960 



13 

 

◄
 J

u
ly
 

A
u

g
u

s
t 

2
0

2
2

 
S

e
p
te

m
b
e
r 

►
 

S
u

n
 

M
o

n
 

T
u

e
 

W
e

d
 

T
h

u
 

F
ri

 
S

a
t 

  
1

 
  

2
 

  
3

 
  

4
 

D
ea

co
ns

 @
 P

r 
Ly

nn
es

 1
1a

m
 

5
 

  
6

 
  

7
 

10
:0

0a
m

 W
or

sh
ip
 

8
 

  
9

 
6:

30
 B

oa
rd

 m
ee

t 
7:

30
 C

ou
nc

il 
m

ee
ts
 

1
0

 
6p

m
 Q

ui
lt 

P
re

se
nt

at
io

n 
D

in
ne

r 
S

ha
re

 H
ou

se
 

1
1

 
  

1
2

 
  

1
3

 
  

1
4

 
10

:0
0a

m
 W

or
sh

ip
 

1
5

 
P

r.
 B

D
 

1
6

 
  

1
7

 
  

1
8

 
  

1
9

 
  

2
0

 
M

ar
la

 W
ile

y 
pi

an
o 

re
ci

ta
l 

2:
30

-4
:3

0 
-S

an
ct

ua
ry
 

2
1

 
10

:0
0a

m
 W

or
sh

ip
 

    S
ut

er
a’

s 
pi

cn
ic
 

4:
30

pm
 

2
2

 
  

2
3

 
  

2
4

 
  

2
5

 
  

2
6

 
  

2
7

 
F

un
er

al
 –

 L
in

da
 L

ar
so

n 
3p

m
 

2
8

 
10

:0
0a

m
 W

or
sh

ip
 

IJ
en

N
eh

 a
t W

or
sh

ip
 S

er
vi

ce
 

2
9

 
  

3
0

 
  

3
1

 
  

M
a
rt

ia
l 
A

rt
s
 M

o
n
-T

h
u
rs

-F
ri
 6

:3
0
-8

:3
0
p
m

-g
y
m

 
B

o
y
 S

c
o
u
t 
T

ro
o
p
 4

7
5
 T

u
e
s
 6

:3
0
-8

:0
0
p
m

-g
y
m

 
B

e
rg

re
n
 S

o
ft
b
a
ll 

S
a
t-

S
u
n
 9

:0
0
a
m

-2
:0

0
p
m

 W
e
d
 4

p
m

 -
9
p
m

  
g
y
m

 

https://bethelbp-my.sharepoint.com/personal/blcoffice_bethelbrushprairie_org/Documents/Desktop/Calendar-Current%20Events/2022-Monthly-Calendar.docx#July_2022#July_2022
https://bethelbp-my.sharepoint.com/personal/blcoffice_bethelbrushprairie_org/Documents/Desktop/Calendar-Current%20Events/2022-Monthly-Calendar.docx#September_2022#September_2022


Stay Informed….  
There are many ways for you to keep up with what’s going on here at Bethel..  

You may visit us on the web at www.bethelbrushprairie.org 
Like us on Facebook! Click the LIKE button to stay on top of all the  
current news and photos! www.facebook.com/bethelfamilyministry  
You can also follow Bethel on: 
Pinterest https://www.pinterest.com/bethelblessings/ and  
Instagram https://www.instagram.com/blcfamily/ 
 

Bethel Lutheran Church 
12919 NE 159th St 
PO Box 175 
Brush Prairie, WA 98606 

  

  If you’re unable to join us in-person please 
won’t you join us virtually?? 

 

Sunday Service Hours 
In-person 10:00am 

Streaming Service - YouTube 
Phone patch - 360-729-0011 

     Watch the Bethel Bell and the Mid-Week (on line)  
for Coming Events! 

 

Christ Welcomes All 

http://www.facebook.com/bethelfamilyministry
https://www.pinterest.com/bethelblessings/
https://www.instagram.com/blcfamily/
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=NKNglU8bfsZk6M&tbnid=ibWvpmX1P-B9BM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.habitatlacrosse.org%2F&ei=zp0sU9yzGMnFoAS1vICgBQ&bvm=bv.63316862,d.cGU&psig=AFQjCNEtlVe4jqr

